
page 3

Message from the Chair....................2

CAA results in ‘one place’.................3

Adult Review Group Meeting..........4

BJSW Abstracts.......................................7

LA’s Experience of CQC......................6

IRISS Workshops.....................................9

Newsbiscuit...........................................10

Safeguarding Children - 
Recent Developments......................11 

SSRG Annual Workshop 
programme and booking form...13

SSRG - Elections to the EC.............17

SEN Children - Final Report 
of the Lamb Inquiry...........................20

CSN and Laria Events .....................21

Newsbiscuit...........................................22

Research into
Self-funding Activity..........................23

CQC guidance on compliance....24

SSRG Scotland event - 
Safeguarding Children.....................25

Silly Sausage Corner .......................26

Audit Commission 
‘Value for All’.........................................27

Table of 
Contents

CAA results are all 
in “Oneplace”

‘Oneplace’, the reporting website for Comprehensive Area 
Assessment, is now live. The site includes independent information 
about how councils, police, health services and others are tackling 
the major issues in every area in England. 

Brought to you jointly by the 
Audit Commission, the Care 
Quality Commission, Ofsted and 
Her Majesty’s Inspectorates of 
Constabulary, Prisons and Probation, 
Oneplace provides assessments of 
performance covering all 152 major 
areas in England.

It is the first time that auditors 
and inspectors from these six 
organisations have come together to 
publish their findings, making them 
directly available to the public in 
everyday language.

In Oneplace you can find out how 
well local services work together 
to meet their own priorities and 
government indicators on, for 
example, anti-social behaviour and 
teenage pregnancy.

It will also feature the ratings 
for councils, and fire and rescue 
authorities. 

The Audit Commission is publishing 
assessments of councils on a 
revised basis, stripping out much 
of the detail and reflecting today’s 
challenges such as carbon reduction. 
The new assessments look at how 

well councils and fire and rescue 
authorities manage their performance, 
and make use of the resources 
available to them.

The website also links to the ratings 
from Ofsted on children’s services, 
which were published on Wednesday 
9 December, and the Care Quality 
Commission’s assessments of adult 
social care. 

Visit the site at www.direct.gov.uk/
oneplace.




